
 

 
MINUTES 

Bicycle and Pedestrian Subcommittee 
of the 

Transportation Policy Advisory Committee 
 
The Bicycle and Pedestrian Subcommittee of the Transportation Policy Advisory Committee 
met at 5:30 p.m., on July 1, 2019, in the second floor conference room, City Hall 41 Green 
Street. 

Attendees: Craig Tufts, Ursula Maldonado, Greg Bakos 

Absent: Dick Lemieux 

Staff:  Sam Durfee, Senior Planner, Staff Representative 
  

  
1. Minutes of the June 3, 2019 Meeting 

Craig motioned to approve the minutes of the June 3 meeting, Ursula seconded. The motion 
passed unanimously. 
2. TPAC-BP Project List and Strategy  

Continued to next month 
3. Demonstration Project 

Sam provided an update on his latest conversations with the Southern New Hampshire 
Planning Commission (SNHPC) regarding borrowing demonstration materials. SNHPC has 
approved the project and the proposed date of October 2, 2019 and just wants to see that the 
project has been approved by City Council. Sam plans to submit a report to Council for the 
August meeting summarizing the project and requesting approval for the project. 
The group discussed various outreach methods including contacting the Principals of Rundlett 
and Abbot-Downing Schools to see if the subcommittee could provide an informational flyer in 
the back-to-school emails. Other outreach efforts discussed included providing information to 
the City’s Public Information Officer, talking with the PATCH and Concord Insider, and 
knocking on doors of houses directly abutting the bike lane as they may be impacted by the loss 
of parking for the day. A temporary event webpage hosted by CNHRPC was discussed as well. 
The group also discussed day-of logistics including volunteers, set up time, and any additional 
materials that may be needed.  
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4. I-93 Bow-Concord update 

Craig and Sam provided an update from the public meeting held on Wednesday June 26th at 
DOT. A big takeaway was that there were quite a few people that expressed that they were not 
convinced that the addition of another lane and an accessory lane would alleviate congestion 
problems.  
5. CNHBC Update 

Nothing to report 
6. Bikeshare Update 

Greg shared that e-scooters have been deployed in Nashua. 
7. Private Development Update/Plan Reviews 

The Lewis Farm Conditional Use Permit application for a concert venue and the potential 
traffic impacts was discussed. 
8. Other Discussion Items 

Nothing to report 
 

Meeting adjourned at 7:36 PM 
 
 


